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February 8, 2021 

Via E-Mail 
bradley.furuya@lacity.org 

Bradley Furuya 
Los Angeles Department of City Planning 
221 North Figueroa Street  
Room 1350 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

Re: Response to Comment Letter on the Notice of Preparation of an 
EIR for ENV-2019-6645-EIR; SCH 2020110264; 11973 W. San 
Vicente Boulevard Project

Dear Mr. Furuya: 

On behalf of 11973 San Vicente, LLC (“Applicant”), the applicant for the permit 
to demolish the closed two-story commercial building (“Barry Building”) located at 11973 
W. San Vicente Boulevard (“Subject Property”), I am sending this letter to respond to the 
letter submitted by the Silverstein Law Firm dated December 18, 2020 (the “Silverstein 
Letter”), which submitted comments on the Notice of Preparation published by the City of 
Los Angeles (“City”) for the preparation of an Environmental Impact Report that would 
evaluate the impacts associated with the demolition of the Barry Building. Specifically, 
this letter responds to the allegation in the Silverstein Letter that the Applicant is seeking 
the demolition permit as part of a larger plan to redevelop the Subject Property and 
surrounding properties. As support for that factually untrue allegation, the Silverstein 
Letter cites to a prior development project that was pursued by a different entity for 
different properties, which was called the Green Hollow Square project.  

Most importantly, that project was abandoned in late 2013. Attached to this letter 
as Exhibit A is a copy of the letter sent by the representative for the applicant for the Green 
Hollow Square project to the City stating that the project had been abandoned and the 
entitlement application withdrawn. That letter was submitted to the City over 7 years ago, 
and no application to develop the property has been submitted during those ensuing 7 years. 

Nor is there any intention by 11973 San Vicente LLC (the applicant for the 
demolition permit) to redevelop the Subject Property. As indicated in the master land use 
application submitted for the Green Hollow Square project in January 2010 (a copy which 
is attached as Exhibit B hereto), the applicants for that prior project included the Munger 
Community Property Revocable Trust and the Nancy B. Munger Separate Property 
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Revocable Trust. Given the passage of time, the limited liability corporation that owns the 
Subject Property is now effectively controlled by the next (and younger) generation of the 
family of Charles T. Munger and Nancy Munger. That next generation (as well as Mr. 
Munger and Mrs. Munger), having witnessed two failed efforts to redevelop these 
properties, have no intention or desire to pursue a third development project. Their intent 
is simply to clear all buildings from the property and then next the necessary steps to place 
the property on the market for sale. 

We also note that the properties involved with the prior Green Hollow Square 
project extended beyond the Subject Property. The Subject Property only involves APN 
4404-025-008 (i.e., a portion of legal lots 51 and 52), the locale of the Barry Building. The 
properties involved with the Green Hollow Square project also included APNs 4404-025- 
009, 010, 015, 016, 027 and 028 (which corresponds to all or portions of legal lots 51 
through 54 and lot 56). Further, and even more importantly, the Green Hollow Square 
project also involved the property located at 11961-69 W. San Vicente Boulevard (APN 
4404-025-32; legal lot 50). That property is owned by Barry Family, LLC, which owns and 
operates a two-story office and retail building at that property. The members of the Barry 
Family, LLC are not involved in any way in the decision by members of the Munger family 
to clear the Subject Property in order to sell it. Further, the Barry Family, LLC has not 
applied for any permit to demolish or redevelop the commercial building that it is currently 
operating at its property. Notably, the demolition of the Barry Family’s commercial 
building was a key component of the Green Hollow Square project because, as explained 
in that entitlement application, the Barry Family’s property would have added 20,000 
square feet of building area to the Green Hollow Square project. Absent that additional 
building area, the project was deemed to be inadequate.  

Finally, the Silverstein Letter ignores another fact that differentiates the current 
request for the demolition permit from the Green Hollow Square project—the City’s 
adoption in late 2015 of the Mandatory Soft Story Retrofit Program Ordinance. 
Compliance with that ordinance (adopted five years after the Green Hollow Square project 
was abandoned) requires major seismic upgrade work be carried out on the Barry Building, 
which is not economically feasible given other legal requirements. Hence, the request for 
a demolition permit. 

For all of these reasons, the allegation that the Applicant is seeking the demolition 
permit as part of a plan to redevelop the Subject Property is without any factual foundation 
and is simply untrue. 

Very truly yours, 

Edward J. Casey  
EJC/ysr 
Attachments 
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EXHIBIT B 




































